
Dear Citizens of the University, Dear Colleagues, Dear Students! 

Let me hereby inform you that the Ministry of Innovation and Technology called upon the heads of all 

higher education institutions on February 26th to report all corona virus related events coming to their 

knowledge within their institutions – suspicion of infection, return from an infected area, etc. – without 

fail as described in the procedures below. 

With regards to the above, I hereby ask you to file a report if you fall under suspicion of infection by 

corona virus and/or you have been to a corona virus infected area within the past month (cf. the live 

infection map by Johns Hopkins University). 

We ask our students to only file a report if they have been to an area not included in the Neptun 

enrolment form or if they have visited infected areas since then. 

The reports should be sent to the address created for this purpose, koronavirus@uni-

pannon.hu,specifying the data below: 

 Name: 

 Place of residence (City): 

 Which corona virus infected area(s) have you visited in the past month? (up-to-date information 

about infected areas at the live infection map by Johns Hopkins University) 

 Have you experienced any symptoms suggesting a corona virus infection? 

 Other information you would like to share: 

We hereby inform you that filing and sending in a report you agree to the University of Pannonia use 

these data for preventive measures against the corona virus and forward these data to the national 

authorities involved. 

Besides filing a report, we also ask you to stay away from any company for at least two weeks and 

monitor your health condition! Should you observe any symptoms – fever, cough, sore throat, morbidity 

–, you are advised to stay at home and call your general practitioner or the National Public Health Centre 

at one of its green lines 06-80/277-455 or 06-80/277-456! 

We inform you that following the decisions of the National Staff responsible for the prevention of 

corona virus infection I shall not authorize any international travel, study trip, or delegation to 

areas infected by the corona virus. The present measure is valid until recalled. 

Should you plan a private visit to a region affected by cases caused by the corona virus, I strongly 

advise that you should cancel or postpone your trip because of the increased epidemiological risks. 

Should you still decide on making the trip, please make sure that you send in your report with the 

content specified above to the email address koronavirus@uni-pannon.hu upon your return, and see 

your general practitioner so that they can perform the necessary medical check-ups. 

Thank you for your co-operation! 

February 27th 2020, Veszprém 

Yours: 

 

Zsolt Csillag 

Chancellor 
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